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3rd April 2014

Dear Mr Cope,

Marine and Coastal Access Act 2009
Application for a Marine Licence (Ref: MLA/2013/00432/1)

I am writing on behalf of the Marine Management Organisation (MMO) to inform you
that the MMO has today varied the HMNB Devonport dredge and disposal marine
licence (L/2014/00063).

Sediment sampling and condition 3.2.6

The MMO assesses applications for dredging, and the disposal to sea of dredged
material, in accordance with the OSPAR Guidelines for the Management of Dredged
Material. These provide advice on determining whether material is suitable for
disposal to sea.

The guidelines advise that, generally speaking, material needs to be sampled at
intervals of 3 to 5 years although in some cases it may be appropriate to sample at
longer or shorter intervals than this. The sampling is to take account of potential
deterioration of sediment over time and the sampling frequency is determined by a
range of factors including existing information about a site and known contaminants.

Your licence covers various dredge areas, each of which was subject to sample
analysis between 2009 and 2014. The MMO had regard to the sample analysis in
determining the licence application and concluded that the material from the areas
detailed on your licence is suitable for disposal to sea at the current time.

Although the material is suitable for disposal to sea now, the MMO considers that the
material that was not sampled in 2014 ought to be sampled again should dredging
continue in these areas beyond June 2015. This repeat sampling would accord with
the guidelines and would mitigate for any future potential deterioration of the
sediment. This is to mitigate for any future risk and the MMO does not consider there
to be a risk currently. Should this sampling identify future contamination above
acceptable levels the licence will be varied accordingly.

To that end, the MMO included a condition on the original licence to secure the
repeat sampling of these areas. This condition read:
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" The Licence Holder must ensure that a sediment sampling and analysis plan is
developed prior to any dredging operations being undertaken in the following dredge
areas (as listed in Schedule 2) as they were not subject to sampling and analysis in
2014:

NY8, NY9, NY11, NY13, NY14, NY15, NY16, NY17, NY19, NY21, SY1, SY7, SY9,
SY11, SY13, SY14, SD1, SD3.

The sediment sampling and analysis plan must be provided to the MMO for approval
in writing prior to the end of 2015 ."

After further consideration, it appears that this condition could be misinterpreted and
that it may not accurately reflect the intended outcome. As such, the MMO has varied
the condition in order to clarify the position. This condition now reads:

" Dredging of the following areas, and disposal at sea of material from the following
areas, may not take place after June 2015 unless sediment sample analysis for these
areas has first been submitted to, and approved by, the MMO. The areas are:

NY8, NY9, NY11, NY13, NY14, NY15, NY16, NY17, NY19, NY21, SY1, SY7, SY9,
SY11, SY13, SY14, SD1, SD3 ."

Exclusion areas

The sediment analysis that supported this licence application demonstrated that
material in certain locations was unsuitable for disposal to sea. This includes area
SY3 No. 4 Jetty and part of area NY17 No.3 Wharf Inner.

These areas should have been excluded from the licence. Unfortunately, there was
an error made in drafting the licence and these areas were not excluded. The MMO
understands that no dredging has taken place in these areas since the licence was
granted and does not consider that there has been any risk to the environment as a
result. However, the MMO does require the licence to be varied to ensure no
dredging takes place in these areas in future.

Schedule 2 to the licence has been varied to remove area SY3 No. 4 Jetty and to
exclude part of area NY17 No. 3 Wharf Inner. No dredging within, or disposal to sea
of material dredged from, these areas is authorised by this licence.

Additional consents

I would further advise you that the issue of this varied licence does not absolve you
from seeking any other consents or approvals which may be required before you
embark upon the works to which it refers. For example, Planning Consent is often
necessary for works to be undertaken above the low water mark. In addition,
agreement may be required from any land owner having proprietary rights over the
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seabed and foreshore; commonly the Crown Estate Commissioners. In some cases
approval of the Environment Agency may also be necessary (e.g. where the works
involve a discharge or have implications for flood defences).

Advisory note

The current dredging methods are outlined in the Maintenance Dredging Protocol
baseline document for the Plymouth Sound and Estuaries. When this document is
reviewed in 2016 you will need to give consideration to the newly established Marine
Conservation Zones (MCZ).

With regards to the Tamar Estuary MCZ I understand you have undertaken additional
dialogue with Natural England to address their concerns for potential impacts on the
Smelt population. As a result, Natural England have advised that where practicable
dredging should avoid the in-channel (i.e. the estuary channel, beyond 50m from the
wharves) in confined parts of the estuary during the critical periods for Smelt, namely
February and March.

Terms and Conditions

Where there are outstanding licence charges the licence may be revoked or
suspended in the event that the Licence Holder fails to make full payment of the final
licence charge within 28 days of the date of issue.

Finally, if you have any queries or require clarification of any of the terms or
conditions of the licence, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Yours sincerely
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Miss Siobhan Sherry
+44 (0)191 376 2716
siobhan.sherry@marinemanagement.org.uk
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